

丰台区 2019-2020 学年度第一学期期中考试联考

高一英语(A卷)考试时间: 100分钟

第一部分: 听力理解(共两节,20小题,每小题1分,共20分)

第一节:	听下面8段对话,	从各题 A、]	В、	C 三个选项中, 选出能回答问题的最佳答案。	每段对话你
将听两遍	₫ 。				

听下面一段对话,回答第1题。					
1. What's the man look	1. What's the man looking for?				
A. A jacket.	B. A wallet.	C. A schoolbag.			
听下面一段对话,回答	答第2题。				
2. What's the man going	g to do tomorrow?				
A. Take a vacation.	B. Listen to a concert.	C. Go for a meeting.			
听下面一段对话,回答第3题。					
3. Where does the man come from?					
A. America.	B. Canada.	C. Germany.			

听下面一段对话,回答第4题至第5题。

- 4. What problem does the man probably have?
 - A. Talking too fast. B. Talking too loud.
- C. Talking too much.

- 5. What does the woman doing?
 - A. Making an invitation.
 - B. Giving advice.
 - C. Expressing wishes.

听下面一段对话,回答第6题至第7题。

6. What's the woman going to do?

A. Take a boating trip.



B. Do a little gardenin	g.					
C. Play golf with frien	ds.					
7. What're the speakers l	looking forward to?					
A. A great party.	B. A good job.	C. A relaxing weekend.				
听下面一段对话,回答	第8题至第10题。					
8. What's the book about	t?					
A. A musician.	B. A writer.	C. A publisher.				
9. Which chapter is the v	voman reading?					
A. 19	B. 18	C. 16				
10. When can the woman	n lend the book to the man	?				
A. In two weeks.	B. By Friday.	C. Right now.				
听下面一段对话,回答	第 11 题至第 13 题。					
11. What're the speakers	doing now?					
A. Discussing a travel	plan.					
B. Making a shopping	B. Making a shopping list.					
C. Preparing a dinner.						
12. Which of the followi	ng are the speakers going	to buy?				
A. Onions.	B. Cheese.	C. Tea.				
13. How will the speaker	rs probably pay?					
A. By credit card.	B. By cash.	C. By cheque.				
听下面一段对话,回答	第 14 题至第 16 题。					
14. What does the woma	n think of her job?					
A. Tiring.	B. Disappointing.	C. Boring.				
15. What do the speakers	s decide to do?					
A. See a movie.	B. Fly a kite.	C. Watch a game.				
16. Where are the speake	ers going?					
A. To a parking lot.	B. To a theater.	C. To a city park.				
第二节: 听下面一段材	料,记录关键信息。此段	设材料你将听两遍 。				



The online world is a big part of my life. I'm a "digital native"—I've been using the computer since I					
was a kid. I do a wide range of things online. Besides doing all my schoolwork, 17, watch					
films and read the daily news and other interesting articles; 18, such as books and computer					
hardware. It's convenient to be able to compare the quality and prices from different online shops before I					
buy. 19 from time to time and 20 on my television screen in my living room!					
第二部分:知识运用(共两节,27分)					
第一节: 语法填空(共 8 小题, 每小题 1.5 分, 共 12 分)					
Passage 1					
However, not everything lived up to Zhang Tian's hopes. The school was much smaller than he21					
(expect), with only three classrooms. In front of the classrooms, there was a playground got					
dusty on windy days and muddy on rainy days. Living in the village was also more23(challenge)					
than he had thought. The power and water supplies were unstable, so he could only shower every three or					
four days, and he had to learn how to cook. The thought of leavin, g once flashed through his mind, but he					
quickly gave up on the idea and24 (find) ways to deal with the challenges.					
Passage 2					
Usually, people25 (go) on holiday to relax when they don't have to work. These days, a new					
kind of holiday is getting more and more popular—helping people in developing countries through					
volunteer projects. A volunteer holiday is a very26 (meaning) way to see cultures of other					
countries. Volunteers often work with people of the country to help the poor. More and more people enjoy					
27 (take) a volunteer holiday because it offers them a chance28 (see) the country they					
are visiting in a different way.					
第二节: 完型填空 (共 15 小题,每小题 1 分,共 15 分)					

A few years ago, I went to Disneyland with my sister and her two children. At that time, they were probably 10 and 8.

从各题 A、 B、 C、D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。



W	e were walk	ing down Main Stre	eet to go across to D	owntown Disney when John, the younger of my
two ne	phews,	29 walking.	He stood there for	a few seconds with his eyes looking across the
30	. As I started	d to walk towards h	nim to tell him to _	so we could stay with the group, he
started	walking acro	oss the street.		
Ιv	was just stan	ding there thinking	and trying to32	what he would do. 33 he got to the
other si	ide of the str	eet, he stopped in f	ront of a couple and	their crying child. If I had to guess, this kid was
probabl	ly around the	e same34a	s John, if not a little	bit younger.
I s	aw them tal	king to each other f	For a moment, then J	John35 his balloon that he had just got
within	10 minutes t	to the kid. The pare	nts looked absolutel	y 36. The kid took the balloon, stopped
<u>37</u> ,	smiled at Jo	hn and said somethi	ng to him.	
Th	nen John can	ne walking back ov	er to me, totally	38 . The parents were still watching .him as
if he w	as a miracle	(神奇的人). And the	e kid was smiling ar	nd talking 39 to his parents, pointing at
my nep	hew. By the	time he got back or	ver to me, I was obv	iously confused. So I asked him, "What was that
about?'	,			
Jo	hn answered	l calmly, "He looke	d sad. He shouldn't	beat Disneyland, so I gave him my
41	to make him	n happy."		
Th	nen I asked, '	'You gave him your	balloon?"	
"Y	es. His ballo	oon might have flow	n away, or he didn't	t get one, <u>42</u> mom bought me lots of toys, so
it's OK	." he answer	ed.		
To me, it's hard to imagine that this kid, this 8-year-old kid, did that.				
The story is definitely not as43 as some of the other stories we have ever read, but to this day				
it still kind of blows me away.				
29. A. c	disliked	B. stopped	C. continued	D. finished
30. A. s	street	B. field	C. square	D. lake
31. A. l	nelp	B. return	C. hurry	D. rest
32. A. c	discover	B. explain	C. prove	D. show
33. A. S	Since	B. Though	C. If	D. When
34. A. a	age	B. hobby	C. height	D. weight
35. A. l	ent	B. threw	C. moved	D. handed



36. A. bored	B. worried	C. surprised	D. frightened
37. A. jumping	B. crying	C. playing	D. running
38. A. crazy	B. happy	C. afraid	D. sorry
39. A. hopefully	B. nervously	C. slowly	D. excitedly
40. A. sad	B. angry	C. shy	D. quiet
41. A. ticket	B. money	C. balloon	D. food
42. A. or	B. for	C. but	D. so
43. A. true	B. touching	C. simple	D. tiring

第三部分:阅读理解(共两节,17小题,30分)

第一节:阅读短文,从各题 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳答案。 (共9小题,每小题2分,共18分)

A

Camp Nou

Camp Nou is a football stadium(体育馆) in Barcelona, Spain. It is the largest stadium in Europe and the tenth largest in the world. Many international matches are played there. There is a museum in the stadium—the FC Barcelona Museum. It is considered the best football museum in the world. There are multi-media displays(多媒体展示) about the Barcelona Club and its history as well as a fantastic view of the stadium. Camp Nou is also a place where you can enjoy major concerts and other non-football events.

Beijing National Stadium

Beijing National Stadium, also called the Bird's Nest, is located in China. It was designed for use during the 2008 Summer Olympics and Paralympics. It is the world's largest steel structure(钢结构). The stadium has recently been transformed(改造) so that it can be used for winter sports.

Maracana Stadium

Maracana Stadium is an open-air stadium in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil. It was opened in 1950 for the FIFA World Cup. Since then, it has mainly been used for football matches between the major football clubs in Rio de Janeiro. It is the largest stadium in South America.

Wembley Stadium

Wembley Stadium is located in Wembley Park in London, England. The England national football team

官方微信公众号:bj-gaokao 官方网站:www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线:010-5751 5980 微信客服:gaokzx2018



play most of their home matches there. The stadium is also used for other sporting events. It is the second largest stadium in Europe(after Camp Nou) and one of the largest and the tallest in the world, with every seat under a roof. It was very expensive to build.

44. Which stadium has been changed for winter sports recently?

A. Camp Nou.

B. Beijing National Stadium.

C. Maracana Stadium.

D. Wembley Stadium.

45. What was Maracana Stadium opened for in 1950?

A. The Olympics.

B. Major concerts.

C. Multi-media displays.

D. The FIFA World Cup.

46. From the passage, we can know that Wembley Stadium is _____.

A. in South America

B. the largest stadium in Europe

C. used for different sporting events

D. the largest steel structure in the world

B

This weekend a marathon(马拉松赛跑) took place in Salzburg, the city where I'm living. I admired the runners who ran 42.2 kilometers if they finished the course. I've never run for more than half an hour, so I'm amazed that some people manage to keep going for over four!

At university I play korfball. This is a team sport with eight people on each team. The aim is to shoot the ball into the hoop(篮圈), which is like basketball hoop, only higher! All players get a chance to attack and defend during the game and it's very fast-paced.

When I started korfball, I wasn't very good at it. I could throw and catch but I wasn't very fast on my feet. Shooting was also difficult for me. Moreover, you often have to shoot on the move in korfball, and I found it hard to balance and shoot straight while running backwards away from my defender!

However, I really enjoyed the sport and made friends in the club, so I attended training twice a week. Two years later I am in the first team for my university and have played in many matches. This just shows if you train hard, you can succeed.

Running is difficult because you have to make yourself willing to keep going. I used to get really out

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980

微信客服:gaokzx2018



of breath while running and I didn't feel good at all! Now I actually enjoy going for a run along the river in Salzburg, feeling my muscles(肌肉) working and breathing in the fresh air.

Challenging exercise is always rewarding. Hiking is fun because all the hard work—walking uphill—comes at the beginning of the day. Then at the top of the mountain you can enjoy the view and some well-earned chocolate! At the end of the day you feel like you've really achieved something.

I will never be a marathon runner, but I would like to try a 10-km run sometime, or perhaps even a half-marathon. Seeing how happy the runners were as they crossed the finishing line made me want to have that feeling—the months of training paying off as you achieve your goal.

- 47. How did the author feel about running the marathon at first?
 - A. Tough.
- B. Strange.
- C. Enjoyable.
- D. Exciting.
- 48. Why does the author think challenging exercise rewarding?
 - A. It helps him sleep well.
- B. It gives him a sense of achievement.
- C. It helps him lose weight.
- D. It makes him become a marathon runner.
- 49. What does the passage want to tell us?
 - A. The meaning of keeping going.
 - B. The ways of doing sports.
 - C. The importance of regular exercise.
 - D. The benefits of running the marathon.

C

Ungraded question, posted by Instructor, Dr. Green

In next week's lecture, we will be discussing identity. Social experts suggest that we have three basic types of identity. First, your given identity includes your gender(性别), your birthplace, and your age. These are aspects of identity that are almost impossible to change. Second is your chosen identity, groups you choose to become a part of. Chosen identity can include your beliefs, your professions(职业), or your community organizations. Finally, your core identity is what makes you unique. Your behaviors, personality, values, and skills are all part of your core identity. Before Monday's lecture, post a short reply to this question.

QUESTION: How has your identity changed in the last few years, including the three aspects of identity?

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线:010-5751 5980

微信客服: gaokzx2018



Posted by Ali K.

When I started high school, I thought that I knew exactly who I was and where I was headed. I was a star soccer player, and my entire identity was soccer—I lived it and breathed it. This was my chosen identity. Everything changed when I had a terrible knee injury during my second year. After several months, it was clear that I wouldn't be able to play soccer competitively again. I felt really sad when I had to quit the team, and I was very unhappy. Slowly I started to see that I was still the same person on the inside. I was still a very hard-working person, someone who didn't easily give up, and someone who loved being on a team. These were part of my core identity. I had to rediscover my values (hard work and competition) to get me through this hard time. I've been developing a new sense of identity. Although I've had to change part of my chosen identity, I now understand that my core identity (who I am inside) is the most important for me.

Posted by Paul S.

Like Ali, I had a very hard time in high school. I felt like my parents didn't understand or respect me, and nothing I did was right in their eyes. ①They didn't think I was trustworthy, and I admit that sometimes I didn't make great choices. But my parents are part of my given i dentity, and therefore they are very important in my life. During high school, my chosen identity was the group of friends that I belonged to. ②However, some friends were influencing me in bad ways. I felt really lost and unhappy with my life. Later, when I started at the university in my city, I decided to find some new friends.③ Now I can realize the changes in me and feel more comfortable around my parents because they respect me as an adult. ④It is important to remember that your chosen identity is not who you are. You can make other choices, and change your life.

- 50. Which of the following belongs to your given identity?
 - A. Professions. B. Behaviors.
- C. Personality.
- D. Birthplace.
- 51. Why did Ali change part of his chosen identity?
 - A. He lost interest in sport at school.
 - B. He found a new sense of identity.
 - C. He injured his knee playing soccer.
 - D. He followed his teammates' advice.
- 52. Where should the following sentence be put?

"I've connected with friends who better understand my family background and my values."

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980

微信客服: gaokzx2018



A. 1

B. ②

C. ③

D. 4

第二节:阅读短文,完成下列任务。(共8小题,12分)

D

This morning we had our oral examinations. At 8:00 we were all in the schoolroom, and at 8:15 they began to call us, four at a time, into the big hall, where there was a large table covered with a green cloth; round it were seated the head-master and four other teachers, among them our own teacher. I was one of the first called out. Poor teacher! You are really fond of us! While they were asking questions, he had no eyes for anyone **but** us. He was troubled when we were not sure of our answers; he grew calm when we gave a fine answer; he heard everything, and made us a thousand signs with his hand and head to say to us, "Good!—No!—Pay attention!—Slower!— Courage!"

He would have suggested everything to us, if he had been able to talk. And when the other teachers said to me, "That is well; you may go," his eyes **beamed** with happiness.

I returned at once to the schoolroom to wait for my father. Nearly all were still there. At that moment our teacher entered in a hurry, with a red face, and said, in a low, quick and joyful voice, "Good, all is going well now, let the rest come forwards! Boys, courage! I am extremely satisfied." And, in order to **exhilarate** us, as he went out, he made a motion of stumbled(绊倒) on purpose. It appeared so strange that all smiled.

Seeing that act of childish joy, I had a mixed feeling of pain and tenderness. All his reward was that moment of cheerfulness, —it was the **compensation** for nine months of kindness, patience, an d even sorrow! For that he had worked hard so long; for that he had so often gone to give lessons to a sick boy, poor teacher! That and nothing more was what he demanded of us, in exchange for so much love and so much care!

And, now, it seems to me that I shall always see him in the performance of that act, when I recall him through many years; and when I have become a man, he will still be alive, and we shall meet, and I will tell him about that deed which touched my heart; and I will give him a kiss on his white head.

任务一:选择下列单词在文章中的意义。(共4小题,每小题1分)

53. but

A. something given as payment(报答)

54. beam

B. having many problems

55. exhilarate

C. to excite someone

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线:010-5751 5980

微信客服:gaokzx2018



36. compensation	D. to sinne	
	E. except	
	F. something making a bad situation	n better
任务二:根据文章内容回答	答问题。(共4小题,每小题2分)	
57. When was the teacher w	vorried during the exam?	
58. What do you think of the	e teacher?	
59. Give a title to the passag	ge.	
60. Why did the author writ	te the article?	_
第四部分: 书面表达 (共產	两节,23 分 ₎ (请在答题纸上作答)	
第一节:翻译句子(共4)	小题,每小题 2 分,共 8 分)	
61. 锻炼身体对于保持健康	是是很重要的 。	
62. 我不介意在众人面前讲	井 话。	-
63. Paul 是一名刻苦训练的	り球员。	-
64. 我们应该尽力帮助他人	Ç.	-
第二节: 从A、B中任选一	篇,按照要求和提示写作(共15分)
	A	
根据题目所提出的具体	体要求,在答题纸上写出一篇连贯穿	它整的短文。词数不少于80。
假如你是李华,你的没	奥大利亚笔友 Jack 对近期你在学校	参加的社团活动很感兴趣。请写一封邮
件做介绍,内容包括:1)	社团名称; 2)至少三个社团活动	; 3) 你的收获和感受。



邮件的开头和结尾已为你写好,不计入总词数。

Li Hua		
	Best regards,	
		-
I'm excited to tell you		-
I'm avaited to tall you		
How's everything going?		
Dear Jack,		

В

请参考第三部分<u>阅读理解 D 篇</u>,写一篇连贯的短文,记录发生在你和老师之间的故事。词数不少于 80。



参考答案

第一部分: 听力理解(共20分)

第一节

1-5 BCACB 6-10 BCACB 11-15 BCAAB 16. A

第二节

- 17. I chat with my friends
- 18. I also shop for various things online
- 19. I also play computer games
- 20. I even play tennis

第二部分:语言运用(共27分)

第一节 语法填空

21. had expected 22. which/that 23. challenging 24. found 25. go 26. meaningful 27. taking 28. to see

第二节 完型填空

29-33 BACAD 34-38 ADCBB 39-43 DACCB

第三部分: 阅读理解(共30分)

第一节(9小题,共18分)

44-46 BDC 47-49 ABA 50-52 DCC

第二节(8小题,共12分)

任务一:选择下列单词在文章中的意义。(共4小题,每小题1分)

53-56 EDCA

任务二:根据文章内容回答问题。(共4小题,每小题2分)

- 65. When was the teacher worried during the exam?

 (The teacher was worried when his students were not sure of the answers.)
- 66. What do you think of the teacher? (Kind /Patient/ Devoted/ Loving.)
- 67. Give a title to the passage.

(The Last Examination/ My Kind Teacher.)

68. Why did the author write the article? (To express love to the teacher.)

第四部分: 书面表达(共23分)

第一节 中英互译 (共8分)

- 57. 锻炼身体对于保持健康是很重要的。 It's important to do exercise to keep fit.
- 58. 我不介意在众人面前讲话。

I don't mind speaking in front of many people.

59. Paul 是一名刻苦训练的球员。 Paul is a hard-working player.



60. 我们应该尽力帮助他人。

We should try our best to help others.

第二节 短文写作 (共15分)

Possible version:

Dear Jack,

How's everything going?

I'm excited to tell you that I've joined a Chinese painting club in our school this term. Members of our club meet once a week. We have different activities and I enjoy all of them. We've invited some well-known painters to the club to talk about the history of Chinese painting, and to teach us the basic techniques of drawing. At the weekend, we go to visit art galleries, where we study the masterpieces of famous artists and discuss how we understand them. Of course, we practice painting whenever we can spare some time.

I'm so proud of myself that now I understand Chinese painting a lot better, and I've learned how to draw. I love Chinese painting.

Best regards,

Li Hua